
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
Regular Meeting 

Village Hall Hagenah Conference Room 
675 Village Court 

  
Monday, 

 June 18, 2012 
7:00 p.m. 

 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 
accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Joe Keefe, Chairman  
Jim Hirsch 
Mitch Melamed 
Mark Metzner  
John Nesbitt 
Ron Schmidt 

 
 
2. APPROVAL OF MAY 2012 MEETING MINUTES 
 
 
3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 
 
4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 
Scott Shore-New Golf Advisory Board Member 
 
May 2012 Summary Report 

 
 
5. CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE PRESENTED BY LARRY LEVIN 
 
 

     6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 

      7.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
Meeting Minutes 

May 21, 2012 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  
 

The Golf Course Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Glencoe Golf Club.  The following members were present: 

   
  Joe Keefe 

Jim Hirsch 
Mitch Melamed 
Mark Metzner 
John Nesbitt 
Ron Schmidt 
 

2. APPROVAL OF THE MARCH 2012 MEETING MINUTES  
The meeting minutes for March were approved as written. 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
There was no public comment. 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  
• Stella Nanos reviewed the April monthly report. 
• The 11th tee project was discussed.  Members believed that the hole 

expansion as well as the new turn around will be a great addition to the 
hole and will enhance the golf course.  

• Two clinics were taught by our new academy staff that that had over 100 
participants. 

• Stella informed the committee that Bill Sakas and Travis Johns, both 
PGA class A professionals, have joined the Glencoe Golf Academy. 

• The new 100 yard markers on the course were a great idea and are very 
helpful. 

• Stella informed the committee that water usage is up for the season due 
to the dry conditions. 

• A question was raised asking if the water rates are competitive with 
surrounding suburbs.  It was suggested that the rates be reviewed and 
that we may consider buying from a different source. 

•  A question was raised asking if we have had any issues with errant 
shots along the 18th fairway.  Stella informed the group that since we 
moved the tee markers on the 18th hole we have had no recent issues 
with errant golf balls. 

• A suggestion was made that we carry premium rental clubs to give 
players an option for better clubs when renting. 

• A suggestion was made that we carry laser range finders for rent in the 
pro shop.  Stella relayed to the group that the majority of golfers use a 
phone app with GPS for golf courses. 
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• Joe Keefe suggested that we purchase a canopy to protect the pull carts 
from the weather.  He believed that we would be able to use funds that 
were collected by Friends of the Glencoe Golf Club to make the purchase.  
Stella informed the committee that she would research the availability of 
the funds. 

• A suggestion was made that an additional port a potty be added between 
the 15th green and 16th tee.  Stella explained that servicing the facility 
would be a problem since a truck would have to cross the golf course to 
access the potty and this poses a problem during wet conditions. 

• The committee asked Stella to ensure that the maintenance crews wear 
helmets while working on the course. 

• The Clubhouse Task Force was discussed.  The committee believes that 
the Task Force should have more frequent meetings and create an 
annual meeting schedule.   

• A committee member believed that we may be shut down due to the age 
of the facility and the deterioration of the building. 

• There was also discussion that the Task Force is dragging their feet and 
the process is too slow. 

• The Golf Advisory Committee then made a unanimous resolution to 
request the Clubhouse Task Force to meet every three months and to 
provide an annual calendar of meeting dates. 

• Discussion ensued on who will decide where the new clubhouse will be 
built and how much will be spent. 

• The committee discussed the exposure advantages of moving the 
clubhouse to Green Bay Road. 

• A question was raised as to who the new head of the Clubhouse Task 
Force would be if Larry Levin is elected to Village President and who 
would name the new chairman. 

• Joe Keefe explained that if Larry was elected as the new President he 
would then appoint a chairman for the committee. 

• The Village should take advantage of the low interest rates now for a new 
clubhouse; they will regret moving slow for funding of the project. 

• The committee believed that we may have a problem issuing a bond since 
only a portion of the community utilizes the golf facility. 

• It was recommended that someone ask the caucus to include a question 
on the clubhouse in their upcoming interviews for Village president. 

• The fact that there is big money in Glencoe was discussed and that there 
may be potential for naming rights with members of the community. 

• The Open Meetings Act training was discussed.  The committee was 
given a memo explaining the Act and how to sign up for the training. 
 

4. ADJOURNMENT 
• There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned  

at 8:15 p.m. 
 
 

 



 
 
    

                           
 

Glencoe Golf Club 
               
To:  Golf Advisory Board 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  June 7, 2012 
 
Subject: May 2012 Monthly Report                
                                       
 
Financial Overview:  May was one of the driest in history.  We had only three rain 
events during the month; unfortunately two of them occurred on weekend days 
causing us to issue $7,384 in rain checks.    Power carts were also not allowed on the 
course three days out of the month.  Total revenues were $210,822 versus the budget 
of $217,333.  
   
  

2012 Actual 
 

 
2011 Actual 

Rounds 4,232 3,277 
Average Rate     $35.67     $34.82 
FYTD Rounds 7,545 4,628 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $150,973 vs. a budget of $154,983.   
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $6,489 vs. a budget of $6,750.  
 
Driving Range: Driving range sales were $7,174 vs. a budget of $6,500.   
 
Rentals:  Power cart rentals revenue was $31,030 vs. a budget of $27,000; pull cart 
rental revenue was $2,048 vs. a budget of $2,200. 
 
Food & Beverage:  The restaurant opened for business April 1st.  The first lease 
payment is scheduled for the month of June.  
 
Golf Course:  

• Extensive hand watering of greens and collars was necessary throughout the 
month due to the lack of rain and the low humidity throughout the month. 

• The overnight temperatures in May were below normal resulting in 12 days with 
frost conditions.  These cold temperatures delayed our planting of the annual 
flower beds. 



• The work on the retaining wall as well as the perennial plantings for the new tee 
on the 11th hole has been completed. 

• A new water fountain has been installed that is accessible from the 18th and 
11th tees. 

• The landscape project adjacent to Longmeadow Drive has been completed. 
• The greens were core aerified with ¼ inch diameter tines.  This will aid in the 

health of the greens throughout the season. 
 

2012 Weather:   The high temperature for the month was 94 degrees and the low was 
43 degrees. The average high for the month is 68 degrees and the average low is 47 
degrees.  Total precipitation was 2.32 inches against an average of 4.04 inches. 
 
Marketing Notes: 

• An article ran in Golf Chicago promoting the Golf Academy and our new 
instructors.  

• An article ran in the Pioneer Press promoting our Meet the Pros clinic and our 
two new instructors.  

• An email blast was sent to all clinic participants offering a discount on private 
lessons and a schedule of clinics for the season. 

• A Pioneer Press full page advertisement ran in the Winnetka and Wilmette 
papers. 

• We utilized Google and Microsoft adwords to promote the Golf Club and the Golf 
Academy.   

• An email blast was sent to our database promoting clinics, the senior scramble, 
and junior camps. 

• A business listing is running for the Glencoe Golf Academy in Google places as 
well as Bing business portal.  

• Twitter and Facebook profiles have been updated with course news. 
• Golf Chicago Premium listing; brief course description and logo included. 
• SEO advertising continues on Google, Yahoo, and Bing.  

 
Miscellaneous: 

• The permanent tee time program began in May.  Each member was given a 
personalized bag tag as well as a valuables pouch for their member gift. 

• The senior membership program is going strong with sales of 552 membership 
cards year to date. 

• A new set of tees were created with the senior golfer in mind.  The new silver 
tees are set at a total length between the white tees and the red tees.  The 
yardages as well as the slope and rating for the tees have been placed on our 
new scorecards. 

• The Meet the Pros Free Clinic was held; over 75 golfers participated. 
• A ladies only clinic and 9 hole mixer was held; 30 women participated. 
• The deck surrounding the clubhouse was sanded and painted. 
• The maintenance building roof has been replaced; the building was also 

painted.  
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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